CITY OF BALTIMORE

CATHERINE E. PUGH, Mayor



DEPARTMENT OF RECREATION AND PARKS

WILLIAM VONDRASEK, Acting Director DR. RALPH W. E. JONES, JR. BUILDING 3001 East Drive - Druid Hill Park Baltimore, Maryland 21217 410-396-6132

February 14, 2017

Honorable President Bernard Young Members of the City Council Baltimore City Council 100 N. Holliday Street Baltimore, Maryland 21202

RE: **Council Bill # 16-0002**

> City Property-Naming the Park, Located at 1900-2100 Mount Royal Terrace, Lady Baltimore Park

Dear President Young:

This bill is for the purpose of changing the name of the Park, located at 1900-2100 Mount Royal Terrace, to Lady Baltimore Park. The designation is the culmination of countless hours of refurbishment and beautification at the hands of the community. Making the park area inviting for both residents and the public to pause and reflect on Baltimore's historic monuments.

The Department of Recreation and Parks supports City Council Bill # 16-0002.

Respectfully yours

William Vondras **Acting Director**

WV:rse

Cc: Angela Gibson, Liaison to City Council BALTIMORE CITY COUNCIL PRESIDENT'S OFFICE

